
TOWN OF CROSS PLAINS BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MONTHLY MEETING September 2018
The Board of Supervisors of the Town of Cross Plains held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, September 10, 2018 in the Community Center, 3734 County Road P, Cross Plains.  Notice of the meeting was published in the September 6, 2018 issues of the Mt Horeb Mail and the Middleton Times Tribune.  Agenda was posted on August 30, 2018 at the Town Hall, Town Garage and Town Website. Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into closed session to discuss with patrolman, Bruce Boehnen personnel issues at 7:04 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes.  Paul Correll joined at 7:10 pm.   Motion was made by Paul Correll and seconded by Jeff Baylis to go into open session at 7:20 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Paul Correll-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes. Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to go into open session at 7:23 pm.  Roll call vote: Greg Hyer-yes, Paul Correll-yes, Greg Haack-yes, Jeff Baylis-yes. Discussion by citizens, Patrolman and Board regarding the recent flood and where road issues were most prevalent.  Oak Valley had serious damage, Valley Spring Bridge was closed for a short time.  Several bridges and culverts were overwhelmed causing damage.  Landslides occurred on some roads.  Patrolman has been working to fix most issues with help from others.  Boehnen, Inc. has been working to supply materials and equipment to fix roads.  There is a possibility the area will be declared a disaster area qualifying for federal aid.  It may take up to 6 months before municipalities will know that for sure.  Regular Board meeting was called to order at 8:06 pm by Chairman Greg Hyer.  Board Members Greg Hyer, Paul Correll, Jeff Baylis, Greg Haack, Town Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger and 14 citizens were present.    Paul Correll led the pledge of allegiance to our flag.

Approval of Minutes of the August 13, 2018 Town Board Meeting.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept the minutes with corrections.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Review of Financial Report and Action on Payment of Bills    The Financial Report for the month of August was reviewed.  Motion made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Paul Correll to approve the August Financial Report as presented.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.   Motion made by Paul Correll 
and seconded by Jeff Baylis to approve the payment of bills in the amount of $34,593.72.  All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Clerk Announcements:  Capital Area Regional Planning Commission has asked if the Town would put a link on our website for a survey they would like filled out by area residents regarding development issues for Dane County.  Link will be live from September 12 through November 12, 2018.   
Chair Announcements:  Reiterated flood related issues.  Trash pickup was delayed due to road closures.  The Town was able to get the garbage date for pickup on Saturday after the normal date but it was not known until late Thursday.  Getting that word out took time and a way to let residents know was a problem.   Chairman worked with the Villages to figure out how to handle flood related garbage.  The Town will have a dumpster in Oak Valley and at the Town Garage starting on Tuesday, September 12 for flood related garbage.  Residents need to get their flood related items ONLY to those sites.  
Public Participation for three minutes.   Dan Frisch talked about structural damage of some home in the Oak Valley area and indicated there is insurance that could cover that type of damage.  If the area is declared a disaster, flood insurance can be purchased in the future.  Dan indicated Bruce had notified him when trash would be picked up and he sent an email to his group in the Oak Valley association.  Chris Klopp presented on the transmission line.  No meeting has occurred since last month but an updated report was given to the Board for their information.   Chris will continue to update each month.    
Discussion/Action on possible appointment to seat for Supervisor #1 position in interim until election.  Motion was made by Jeff Baylis and seconded by Greg Haack to table the appointment until next month.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.

Discussion of County Blanket Rezone of Properties.  The proposed County Blanket Rezone of Properties was discussed. Chairman has had two residents contact regarding their property and believes the County has had one.  The County has not yet had their meeting but for those that have contacted, they will be looked at and resolved.
Discussion on 2019 budget items.  Treasurer Bonnie Krattiger presented a rough draft of the 2019 budget for review.  Parts of the budget were discussed.  In October budget items will continue to be addressed. 
Discussion/Action on second signer for Park checking account for Town.  Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Jeff Baylis to accept Paul Correll as a second signer for Park account checks.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried. 
Road Tour.  The Board will schedule the road tour for October 26, 2018 at 8:00 am.
Motion was made by Greg Haack and seconded by Paul Correll to adjourn the meeting.   All Board Members approved.  Motion carried.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:49 p.m.

Nancy Meinholz, Clerk       


